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St. Michael’s and St. Bernadette’s Parish Pastoral Council
Meeting Minutes
	Meeting:
	32

	Date & Time:
	26th September 2016 (7.30pm)

	Location:
	Lourdes Room, St. Bernadette’s


	Attendees:
	

	Christine Duffin (CD)  Chair
	Alison Taylor (AT)

	Father Chris Lough (FrC)
	Daniel To (DT)

	Kerry Winter (KW)
	Sue McAvady (SMc) Vice Chair

	Nicol Connaughton (NC)
	Winifred Dunn (WD)

	Andrew Nuttall (AN)
	Mark McLear (MM)

	Tony Smith (TS)
	Jenni Byrne (JB) Secretary

	Alexandra Gilmore (AG)
	

	Apologies
	

	Maura Green(MG) Secretary
	Mary Clerkin(MC)

	Jane Reynolds (JR)
	Paula Browne (PB)

	Catherine Davies (CMD)
	

	
	

	Non attendees
	

	John Mallon (JM)
	Brian Connor (BC)


Minutes
1.   Apologies for Absence 


Maura Green, Jane Reynolds, Mary Clerkin, Paula Brown, Catherine Davies
2.   Initial Prayers

  The opening prayer was led by Fr C.
3.     Minutes of Meeting 31 held on the 15thAugust 2016

The minutes of meeting 31 were considered and agreed as an accurate record. Hard copies of these minutes will now be placed in both church porches and a soft copy will be placed on the Parish website. 


Action:  PPC Secretary to distribute hard and soft copies of approved minutes. 
(JB)
4. Matters arising 
4.1 Parish Website Development 
Fr C updated that events from the Newsletter were being regularly tweeted and posted on Facebook. The Parish is making good progress with updating others via the use of Social Media
4.2 Jubilee Year of Mercy 

A meeting has been held recently and numerous activities have been looked into with regards to the al night vigil. A suggestion was made to incorporate and consider a Remembrance Day theme, breakfast in the Parish Hall with a possible musical involvement.

A further meeting has been planned for 27th September 2016

4.3 Exposition at St. Michaels
WD and TS gave an update on progress made to date and informed the Committee that a date of Wednesday 30th November (possibly 5.00pm) is being planned as a trial. Mike Brennan is willing to open up the church for this pilot scheme and to see how it goes. If this proves to be a success then further dates and times can then be considered.

A suggestion was made to involve the children from Primary school and to tie in with school finishing at 3.30pm
A second meeting on 26th September has been planned to look into this further.

4.4 Steering group re loneliness in the community 
Fr C has heard nothing since the first correspondence

4.5 Homeless Salvation army/night shelter project

SMc has replied explaining that the PPC support Caritas Bury and their Outreach Programme and read the letter to the committee

4.6 Contact details

JB had circulated contact details to all PPC members prior to the meeting, there were no updates required. Any future changes are to be made via email to the Secretary for PPC records

5. Family Engagement Group and crafty Christingle
Update from the recent meeting: - 

· Youth Group – Appeal for new members via St Monica’s and the Parish Newsletter.
· Recent meetings have gone very well with positive feedback and numerous volunteers wiling to get involved.

· Suggestions were raised regarding the involvement of children at Mass and to encourage this further.

· Children’s Liturgy – We are now running low on volunteers – Appeal for further help needs to be made via the newsletter – CD to draft the wording and to find out who is currently involved.
· An offer was made from Jacinta Yates to run some games after mass in the Social Centre while parents/grandparents have tea/coffee – This is to be done on 23rd October as a trial.

· Social meet and eat (Cake bake session) – After 11.15am mass on 9th October – Request for cakes to be put in the Parish Newsletter.

· Advent Packs – We need to increase the number of packs available. More figures are being knitted by volunteers and MC and CD will meet to co-ordinate packs.

· Advent Packs will begin to be distributed on 27th November

· Crafty Christingle is being held on 18th December at 4.00pm – 6.00pm at St. Michael’s.

· Next meeting for the Family Engagement Group is 17th October

6. Any new matter raised via suggestion boxes


6.1 Crib Crawl between St Bernadette’s and St. Michael’s. This would involve travelling between both churches followed by a cup of tea and a mince pie. It was agreed that this was a good idea but volunteers would be needed to organise and both churches would need to be opened up. It was agreed that this could take place after Boxing Day.
6.2 Outside Crib – All agreed that this was a very good idea but due to the weather this would need to be durable. MM offered to look into further and would draft wording for the Newsletter to ask for help within the Parish.

6.3 World Youth Day – A suggestion was raised with regards to Parish Sponsorship. It was discussed further by the committee and decided that if any children are interested then a separate collection could be held for this purpose. However the next Word Youth Day is not for another 2 years so could be considered further nearer the time. 
6.4 SMc mentioned that it would be helpful for visiting priests who are unaware of ‘the norm’ to have some pointers/guidelines produced for them. It was felt that this would be most helpful and may assist in making visitors feel welcome. SMc offered to organise
7.   PPC Membership 2017

A notice is be published in the Parish Newsletter appealing for new PPC members and AT/MM/NC/AG offered to speak at Mass on the 15th and 16th October.

8.  Date of the next meeting

 Confirmed as 14th November during which the Elections for the Chair and Vice Chair for 2017 will take place    
9.   Closing Prayers 
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15th August 2016

